



Minutes committee meeting 24th November 2020 7:30pm
Via Zoom

Present; Billy Maddock(BM), Jonathan Bowell(JB), Amy Dennis(AD), Christine Minchella(CM), Rebecca Rodwell(RR), Francesca Bethell(FB), Sam Elliott(SE), Shelley Gamble(SG)

Apologies; Chris Bartlett (CB)

Review last minutes; JustGiving page is set up RR and BM are current admins. Gas pipe replacement – CM hasn't been able to get hold of a plumber, asked for other suggestions and some were provided. AD to send Bank detail to FB for T&C. Hut price review to be discussed in January meeting.

Treasurers Report; No significant changes, minor outgoings and Weight watchers payments have been received. BM asked if we should look at local council grants, local restriction support grant (www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/emergencies-severe-weather/emergencies/coronavirus/business-and-employers/local-restrictions-support-grant-lrsg-for-premises-that-are-closed.aspx) or <https://www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/your-community/support-for-voluntary-and-community-organisations/funding/leisure-development-fund.aspx>) CM to follow up.

GSL Report; Attached.

Charities commission; As our income was over £25,000 we need to submit a report where we haven't in the past. BM to compile. We will need to sign and store at home the Scouting declaration that SE will circulate.

Pantomime; Normally the Scouts make a trip to Poole in January but this is obviously not currently possible. The same organisation that normally performs the pantomime is doing it virtually. SE suggested that this could be run as a fundraising event charging for the link. As a pre-recorded event this can be run a big Zoom call with a break for interval and snacks. People can connect at different times if more convenient. A suggested minimum of £5 was agreed.

Census; To ensure we pay the correct amount for the number of active young people engaged in Scouting SE will send an email to all families requesting confirmation of their intention to keep on in Scouting and asking to pay a contribution towards the next years costs and in recognition of the Scouting that has been available without charge this year. Payment options of £24, £35, £47 will be made available so people can contribute as they are able, if anyone is unable to contribute they can contact SE to make it known that they would like to continue as a member. This will allow us to raise some funds and also plan Scouting for the hopeful return next year.

AOB; JK to drop bricks to block rat hole.

At the next meeting we will set a date for tent and stores sorting.

Jonathan to get weed suppression sheeting down.

Next meeting 26th Jan 7:30 Zoom
Meeting closed at 20:50